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This month is an opportunity to celebrate Black Canadians who have been 
agents of change and recognize their achievements. At the same time, it 
also offers us the chance to rededicate ourselves to addressing the systemic 
barriers that continue to be a daily reality for Black Canadians.  

 

 
 

 



 

 

Weekly Schedule of Events- See below for sports schedule 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
Before School 

Advanced Concert 

Band: @ 7:45am 

Beginner Concert 

Band: @ 7:45am 
 

 

Advanced Concert 

Band: @ 7:45am 

 

Beginner Concert 

Band: @ 7:45am 
 

 

Student government 
meeting 830am-
9:30am 
 

Lunch 

Intramurals 
 
 

Gr 6 Basketball 
practice 
 

 

Intramurals 
 

Chess Club 
 

Gr 6 Basketball 
practice 
 
 

Intramurals 
 
Social Justice Club 
 

After School 

Grade 8 Boys BB 
practice 3-415pm 
 
Gr 7/8 Girls BB 
practice 4:15- 
5:15pm 
 

Wrestling Practice 
3:15-4:15  
 
Gr 7 BB Games 
beginning in late Jan  
 
Drum Line 3:10pm  

Harry Potter club 
 
Gr 8 BB Games 
beginning in late Jan  
 
Gr 7/8 Girls BB 
practice 4:15-5:15pm 

Wrestling Practice 
3:15-4:15  
 
Grade 7 Boys BB 
practice 3pm-4:15pm  
 
Gr 7/8 Girls BB 
practice 4:15-5:15pm  
 
Choir 3:10-4:15pm 

 

February Monthly Calendar 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 

3 
Black History Month 
Begins 
 

Pro-D Day  
(No School) 

4 
Yearbooks go on sale 
(See purchasing info 
below) 

5 
 

6 
Ski & Snowboard 
club 3pm-8:30pm 
 

Wrestling 
Tournament 3pm-
6pm at Monty Middle 

7 
Multicultural Lunch 
wear clothing to 
celebrate your 
heritage 
 

Cross Catchment 
Applications open 9am 

10 
Valentine’s Candy 
Grams on Sale 

 

11 
Valentine’s Candy 
Grams on Sale 
 

Order deadline for 
Feb 21st Hot Lunch 

12 
Valentine’s Candy 
Grams on Sale 
 

Cross Catchment 
Applications closes 
4pm 

13 
Valentine’s Candy 
Grams on Sale 
 

Ski & Snowboard 
club 3pm-8:30pm 

14 
 

17 
BC Family Day (No 
School) 

 
 

18 
 

19 
 

 
 

20 
Ski & Snowboard 
club 3pm-8:30pm 
 

Wrestling 
Tournament 3pm-
6pm at Eagle 
Mountain Middle 

21 
Hot Lunch – Little 
Caesars 
 

 

24 
 
 

25 
Order deadline for 
Mar 7 Treat Day 
(Europe Bakery) 

26 
PAC Meeting 7pm 
 
Pink Shirt Day 

27 
Birthday Club 

 
 

28 
Pro-D Day (No 
School) 



 

  

 

Mrs. Husband’s For Your Consideration- Anxiety   

 

This month many students are tackling public speaking. For most of us, 

public speaking is a source of normal healthy worry that helps motivate 

us to write our speech and practice. But for some students, public 

speaking and many other normal life experiences can feel overwhelming.  

 

Anxiety and depression are the most common mental illnesses in Canada. 

The good news is that they are also the most treatable, but that requires 

action. Anxiety Canada is a well-respected website that contains basic 

information, a quiz as well as strategies and support for all age groups.  

 

 

Anxiety protects us from many real dangers but can become a problem when it interferes in our 

daily living. It can become a problem when it:  

 

• Goes off when there is no real or immediate danger. 

• Happens a lot. 

• Feels intense. 

• Causes distress. 

• Stops your child from doing fun and important things (e.g., like going to school events or 

birthday parties, making friends or getting homework done) 

 

 

Resources: 

1. Anxiety Explained for Teens  
 https://youtu.be/rpolpKTWrp4  

2. Anxiety Canada Website  

3. Mindshift (App for all ages) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

References 
The Human Face of Mental Health and Illness in Canada 

www.canada.ca › services › reports-publications › vol-37-no-2-2017  
www.canada.ca › services › healthy-living › your-health › diseases   

https://youtu.be/rpolpKTWrp4
https://www.anxietycanada.com/
http://www.phac-aspc.gc.ca/publicat/human-humain06/index-eng.php


 

  

 

 

PARENT EDUCATION 

VAPING- For many students, early adolescences is a time of risk taking and experimentation. Vaping is one of the 

most common forms of risk taking that we see youth engaged in as many view vaping as relatively harmless. 

Parents and families are encouraged to get informed and talk with your children about vaping, its impact and what 

your expectations are. 

 

 
Reference- https://truthinitiative.org/research-resources/emerging-tobacco-products/vaping-lingo-dictionary  

 

https://truthinitiative.org/research-resources/emerging-tobacco-products/vaping-lingo-dictionary


 

  

SCHOOL NEWS 

Get ready for grade 9 
In preparation for the move to high school next September all grade 8 students have been provided with support to 

get their courses selected. All grade 8 students should now have:  

• Created a student account in MyEd 

• Select their high school courses for grade 9 last week 

• Parents are encouraged to review their child’s course selections now, before class building begins and 

course changes are closed.  

 

SORA Book App 
 

Take reading home with you without physical books. Available now through the school district is 

SORA. The application allows students to borrow up to three titles on their personal devices. 

Making borrowing, reading, and returns easier.  

Students will need to search for ‘Coquitlam School District 43’ and then sign in using their 

school log ins. Questions can be directed to gkong@sd43.bc.ca 

soraapp.com/welcome  Also available on Apple – App Store & Google Play 

 

SPORTS UPDATE- Basketball  
Basketball season has begun, and we have over 70 students participating. Thank you to the 

following coaches for making the season possible.  

 

Grade 6s             Mr. Turner and Mme. Riccardi 

Grade 7/8 Girls Mrs. Sievers and Mrs. Best 

Grade 7 Boys              Ms. Gronnemose and Ms. Kong  

Grade 8 Boys             Mr. Rossier 

 

Click here to be directed to our sports page for the games schedule!  

 

Wrestling- Coach Mrs. Perry 
Practices are every Tuesday and Thursday after school from 3:15pm-4:15pm. Wrestling will run until Spring 

Break this school year. Tournaments will run from 3pm to ~6pm. See below dates: 

 

Wrestling Tournament Dates 
 

-Thurs, Jan 23 at Terry Fox 

-Thurs, Feb 6 at Monty 

-Thurs, Feb 20 at Eagle Mountain 

-Thurs, Mar 6 at Banting 

 

Intramurals 

 
A massive thank you to Mr. Christianson. We have a fantastic intramural program two- three days a week at lunch 

thanks to their dedication and hard work.  

 

We have begun giant volleyball which involves entire advisory classes competing against each other. Twice a 

week 8 classes get a chance to compete in a game that requires the ultimate teamwork to get the giant volleyball 

back over the net. The ball can bounce off any surface except the floor and teams have unlimited touches before to 

get the volleyball over the net 

mailto:sd43.bc.ca
soraapp.com/welcome
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/montgomery/ProgramsServices/Sports/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 

  

 

Community/ Multicultural Lunch 
 

On Friday, Feb 7th we will be hosting our annual Multicultural/ 

Community lunch for nearly 500 people. We will serve everyone 

in about 45 minutes thanks to amazing teamwork, many hands 

and four separate buffet tables. Thank you to the many parent 

volunteers and 20 student government representatives who have 

signed up to volunteer to make the lunch a success. Our kids 

(your children) have organized music from around the world, 

developed a Trivia Contest on flags and will be actively helping 

throughout the day.  

 

Thank you to every family who will be sending in food to share 

and celebrate your heritage. The many families that donated 

money will allow us to purchase Chinese, Indian and Italian (pizza) as well as Sushi.  

 

Our lunch is a chance for students to connect with their family (or one part of their heritage). We have included a 

link to a video produced by President’s Choice that focuses on the positives of sharing a meal with others. Social 

isolation is one of the biggest health concerns of this decade. It has more impact than smoking or being overweight 

on our long-term health. Eating together is one way to connect. Click here to access the link. 

 

Before Friday Feb 7th, students are asked to bring: 

• a usable container and utensils (fork, spoon, knife, or chopsticks) 

• a Tupperware/ plastic type container with a lid is recommended.  

• a bag for the container 

• celebrate their heritage by wearing special clothing, or jersey or hat that show cases their heritage.  

 

If your child has food allergies that need special accommodation, please ask your child to speak to Mrs. Husband, 

the office or email shusband@sd43.bc.ca 

 

 

School Yearbooks 

Part of keeping things normal this year has been to continue 

with the creation of our annual Monty yearbook. 

 

This is a piece of history that students cherish and look back for 

many years to come.  It is a way to remember the many fond 

memories and experiences of middle school.   

Unfortunately, once we have placed the order, we are not able to 

add students/ families. 

 Use the link to order https://ybpay.lifetouch.ca/ 

 

$35 for a soft cover  

$45 for a hard cover    

Yearbooks orders are only available through the Lifetouch website. 

Yearbook ID      13454525 

Deadline to place an order is Thursday, May 15th, 2025 

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Malach at the office.   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aWTdX_WxzJA&t=25s
mailto:shusband@sd43.bc.ca
https://ybpay.lifetouch.ca/


 

  

PAC News and Events 

Hello again from your PAC! We would love to see more of you involved in planning fun events and activities for 

our kids! Meetings include reports from our District PAC representative and our treasurer, and an update and 

special photo presentation from one of our Administrators! 

 

The purpose of the PAC is to promote the education and welfare of students in the school, be the collective voice 

of parents/guardians, encourage involvement in the school, and to advise and assist the administration in matters 

pertaining to the school and students. A reminder that all parents/guardians are automatically part of the PAC if 

they have a child enrolled at Montgomery Middle.  

 

The PAC is looking for a Co-Treasurer for the 2025-2026 school year. We are looking for a treasurer who can 

commit to three or more years at Montgomery. As a treasurer, the time commitment varies, however, is no more 

than 1-2 hours per week. Please contact Kristine Kirk for any questions. Email: 

kristinekirk.montypac@hotmail.com 
 

Ordering for Winter hot lunch and treat days is open! Order (and volunteer to help!) through MunchaLunch. 

Treat Day:                                Order/Pay by 11:59pm on: 

Fri Feb 21 - Little Caesars       Tue February 11, 2025 

Fri Mar 7 - Europe Bakery       Tue February 25, 2025 
 

Please read this important information regarding all hot lunch/treat day orders: 

1. All orders need to be made and paid for online (sorry, no cash orders) by the deadline, sorry no late orders 

2. Sorry, refunds can be given for student absences. 

3. You can order multiple lunches/ treat days at a time, and pay for all your children’s orders in one transaction. 

By ordering and paying at the same time, it reduces the fees associated with credit cards for PAC. 

4. If your child is away their order will be saved until the end of the day, so someone may pick it up. We are 

unable to save food beyond that due to Food Safe Regulations. 
 

Ongoing PAC 

Important note: For 2024-25, PAC meetings are on Wednesday nights. 
 

We are once again accepting donations to the PAC through Montgomery Middle. If you wish to donate straight 

to the PAC, you can log in to School Cash Online and find it under your child's name. Thank you to the many 

families that have already donated this year. We are using this money to help buy technology and sports 

equipment for our kids. 
 

PAC has set up an account with Return-It Express. Put all your empty pop, juice, alcohol and milk containers in 

a see-through plastic recycling bag and take it to any Return-It Location. Once there, go to the Express label 

printer, put in the school's phone number (604-939-7367), and print a label. Put the label on your bag, drop the 

bag off, and our account will get credited with the deposit returns. 

 

2024-2025 Executive 

President: Danielle Nicholson 

Treasurer: Kristine Kirk 

Secretary: Jennifer Jensen 

Members At Large: Francisca Madariaga 

DPAC Representative: Helena Wang 

 

Meeting Dates for 2024-2025 (there are no meetings in December, March and June) 

Wednesday Feb 26   7pm (note the date change) 

Wednesday Apr 23    7pm 

Wednesday May 21   7pm – AGM 

mailto:kristinekirk.montypac@hotmail.com
https://munchalunch.com/login


 

  

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

DISTRICT NEWS 
 

 

 PREGISTERING FOR PROGRAMS OF CHOICE 
 

Applications for programs of choice ended in January. 

 

CROSS CATCHMENT PROCESS 
 

 
 

Parents sometimes wish for their children to attend a school that is not their catchment school. In such cases, a Cross 
Catchment Application is required after registering at their catchment school. School District 43 uses a random draw process 
for Cross Catchment Applications (using in-district priority, then out-of-district).  
 

If enrolment projections show that space is available, Cross Catchment transfer Applications will be accepted in accordance 
with the following priorities:  

(i) sibling of a child who will be in attendance at the Cross Catchment school in the following year;  
(ii) a child residing within the SD43 residential boundaries (could include private or homeschool) and  
(iii) non-school district resident child.  

 

The School Locator tool on the district web site provides a student's designated catchment area schools. Catchment is based 
on permanent home address that is currently on record with the school.  

There are two separate applications:  
1) Kindergarten Cross Catchment- Kindergarten students must first register with their catchment school.   
2) Grades 1-12 Cross Catchment (including a section to confirm sibling status) 

 

To apply for Cross Catchment: 
Apply on the main page of the SD43 website, starting Friday, Feb. 7, 2025 at 9 a.m. to Wednesday, Feb. 12, 2025 at 4 p.m.  

• Applications will be processed based on the availability of space in schools and on a RANDOM DRAW PROCESS.   
(using in-district priority then out-of-district) 

• The application requires student number or Personal Education Number (PEN) (can be obtained from your child's 
school), child's birth date, home address, name of current or assigned school, and the name of the requested  
school(s). Kindergarten requests do not need to provide the student number/ PEN number.  

• Families will be notified by district email of the outcome in the second week of March. 
 
 

 
 

 

http://www.sd43.bc.ca/Schools/Locator/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.sd43.bc.ca/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 

  

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

  
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

  

  



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  



 

  



 

  

 


